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ACTION REQUEST RESPONSE 

To: Utah Public Service Commission 

From: Utah Division of Public Utilities 

  Chris Parker, Director 

  Artie Powell, Energy Section Manager 

  Brenda Salter, Technical Consultant 

Date: November 14, 2016 

Re: RMP Advice No. 16-09, Proposed changes to Schedule 114 – Cool Keeper 
Program 

 Docket No. 16-035-T10 

 
R E C O M M E N D A T I O N  
The Division of Public Utilities (Division) recommends that the Public Service Commission 

(Commission) approve Rocky Mountain Power’s (RMP or Company) revised tariff sheets 

reflecting an updated effective date of December 1, 2016. 

I S S U E  
On July 26, 2016, the Company filed modified tariff pages to Utah Tariff Schedule 114 Cool 

Keeper Program proposing changes to the program. On August 4, 2016, per PacifiCorp’s 

Request for Revised Effective Date and Extended Comment Period, the Commission granted the 

Company’s revised effective date of December 1, 2016. The Division and the Office of 

Consumer Services (Office) recommended approval of the tariff changes on September 26, 2016 

and September 30, 2016 respectively. On November 3, 2016, the Company provided revised 

tariff pages 114.1 and 114.2 reflecting the December 1, 2016 effective date. On November 8, 
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2016, the Company filed corrected revised tariff page 114.1 to reflect the inadvertent omission of 

Schedule 31. On November 8, 2016, the Commission issued a revised Action Request to 

investigate the proposed changes to the schedule and report its findings to the Commission by 

November 14, 2016.  This memorandum represents the Division’s response to the Commission’s 

Action Request.   

D I S C U S S I O N  A N D  C O N C L U S I O N  
The Division has reviewed the Company’s corrected revised tariff page 114.2 as filed on 

November 4, 2016 and revised tariff page 114.1 filed on November 8, 2016, and recommends 

the Commission approve these modifications to Electric Service Schedule 114. 

 
CC Bill Comeau, Rocky Mountain Power 
 Bob Lively, Rocky Mountain Power 
 Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services 
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